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January 13, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits for King County Council review and consideration a proposed ordinance amending King County Code Title 20.36.  The ordinance amends several categories and program requirements of the Public Benefit Rating System (PBRS) to provide clarity and consistency in implementation and to promote the protection of natural resources through this important incentive program.  
The proposed amendments to the PBRS ordinance will: 

1) Streamline notice requirements to be more cost-effective;

2) Modify reporting requirements to improve compliance; 

3) Revise forest retention provisions to be consistent with state case law; and

4) Make technical changes to provide clarity and promote fairness.

PBRS provides landowners a property tax reduction for the voluntary protection of open space resources.  It was established by Ordinance 10511 in 1992, and is implemented according to KCC 20.36.  This program was last revised in 2005 by Ordinance 15137.

If you have any questions about King County’s PBRS program, please feel free to contact Ted Sullivan, Program Coordinator in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-205-5170.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.
Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)



Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD), 


    DNRP

Sandra Kilroy, Rural and Regional Services Section, WLRD, DNRP

Ted Sullivan, Public Benefit Rating System Program Manager, WLRD, DNRP

